
 

22nd June 2021 
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 

 
Guidance on Church Reopening  

 
The government has made announcements on the 4 Steps out of lockdown for England, and Step 3 
was rolled out on Monday 17 May. Step 4 was planned for 21 June, when all restrictions on social 
contact would be relaxed. The Prime Minister announced on 14 June 2021 that, due to the increasing 
Covid cases in England, the implementation of Step 4 would be postponed to 19 July 2021. That 
said, resident experts in our congregations have previously alerted us of the potential risks of the new 
variants of the virus, as is confirmed by reports on the news and the recent rise in cases in many parts 
of the world, including the delta variant. As the government sets out to remove all legal restriction on 
social distancing in Step 4, questions are being asked whether registration to attend church 
services/events, social distancing and facemasks should continue in our church.  
 
In addition to following the government guidance, the church has the responsibility to look after the 
well-being of its members and to provide a safe environment for its staff and people to come to 
worship God. This is in line with the biblical teaching of “love your neighbour as yourself” (Matt 
22:39) and “let each of you look out not only for his own interests, but also for the interests of others.” 
(Phil 2:4) The following guidance is given in the spirit of upholding these principles.  
 
 
Further to the Church Board’s letter dated 1 April 2021, the Board, in consultation with the staff and 
leaders, has come up with the following guidance to help the local congregations in the management 
of their congregation reopening in July:  

 

1. The Board wishes the congregations to reopen their services this July as planned. This is done 
with the intention to permit and welcome members back to worship in person without pressure, 
and gradually return to normal life of meeting up again and be better able to share 
fellowship in a reasonably safe environment.  

 
2. If Step 4 is rolled out, any precautionary measures introduced in July would be our Church’s 

and not the government’s.   
 

3. Given that the virus is expected to be in our community, the Board understands and would like 
to alleviate the concerns expressed by some, whilst trying to strike a sense of balance with 
society at large.  The Board encourages staff and leaders to work together on risk assessment, 
to prepare and implement precautionary safety measures for their congregations in order to 
minimise some risks while at the same time monitor and evaluate development of the Covid 
situation over a period of 4 to 8 weeks from the date of reopening.  
 

It is up to the staff and leaders to talk to and advise their congregation members on some of 
the safety measures they are implementing when they reopen to welcome them back from 
July.  Whilst it may be challenging to enforce some of these safety measures, the Board trusts 
that the good relationship between their pastoral staff and leaders with their congregation 
members will enable understanding that the health and safety of its worshippers is equally 
important to our Church.   
 

4. The Board encourages members to continue the practice of good personal hygiene, which 
includes frequent hand washing, avoid touching their faces and proper disposal of used tissues 
and facemasks. As Covid transmission is airborne or by contact, and since facemask and social 
distancing are acknowledged to be the most effective way in protecting the wearer and, more 
importantly, in preventing the spread of the virus, all servers and worshippers are obliged to 
wear them to protect themselves as well as others unless they are exempt according to 



 

government guidelines. Good ventilation also helps to minimise risk. 
 

5. The Board supports the new practice of single-use communion bread and cup for Holy 
Communion and use of offertory boxes at each centre. In order to minimise unnecessary 
contact, we would recommend worshippers to bring their own Bible and Bible readings will be 
shown on screen.     
 

6. Offertory bags will not be passed around during Sunday Services. The congregation council 
should encourage members to give electronically, or for cash donors, provide a few secured 
Offertory Boxes and offering envelops next to them.  
 

7. Some congregations have a larger number of worshippers in relation to the size of its worship 
place. In order to maintain a degree of social distancing of 2 metres apart, we would 
introduce a registration system to allow worshippers to pre-register to attend the Sunday 
Service initially, until the risk of the pandemic is minimised. 
 

8. Lunches and refreshments served in the Church tend to encourage people to congregate and 
spend longer time indoors.  These will not resume temporarily. 
 

9. The above guidelines should be clearly displayed in the main halls and in every meeting 
rooms.  
 

The church would like to take a more cautious approach than government guidance to protect the 
well-being of its staff and members on church reopening.  If you have any queries or concerns, please 
do not hesitate to approach members of the staff team, Elder Oliver Tang or Linda Lim.  
 
 
Finally, Covid is likely to be a situation that you and I have not experienced before in our lifetime, 
and the situation continues to change and evolves frequently. Consequently, we are required to 
monitor the situation carefully, and make changes as situation can develop quickly.  Any changes will 
be discussed with the staff team and we would advise you to follow their instructions.  Prayerfully we 
seek God’s wisdom and protection to help us to take the right steps at the right time to reopen our 
services. May God grant us His blessings and make us His blessings to our members and friends. 
 
 
“Have mercy on me, my God, have mercy on me, for in you I take refuge. I will take refuge in the 
shadow of your wings until the disaster has passed.” Psalm 57:1 
 
God bless, 

Tommy Wong 
Board Chairman 
On behalf of the Church Board 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


